Sturbridge Economic Development Committee

Meeting Minutes

Present: Mike C., Alix M., and Steve D., Kevin M.
Date: August 10, 2009
Start: 6:31 PM @ OSV
Review of minutes. Mike asked for a motion with his additional language, Kevin so moved, Steve 2nd. All in favor.
Mike reviewed, we’ve been asked to BOS meeting on Sept. 14, and have been asked to participate in economic development planning.

Mike met with Town Planner, Jean Bubon, and discussed Master Planning and RT 20 study planning. There needs to be a balance of interests in the planning process. 

In meeting with BOS, we need to discuss attracting new businesses, especially without having the benefit of an Economic Development Coordinator position. Need to develop our new Call to Action to the BOS. First – Economic Development Coordinator is still very much a priority. Need consensus on Master Plan. RT 20 planning project must include zoning. Mike mentioned that there is a typical tourist area kind of zoning (thinks it is called Village Location Zoning – he’ll verify), that is specific for the challenges of RT 20 from Cedar Street to 148, especially due to non-conforming lots. This kind of specialized zoning could remove some of the barriers to attract new business – go straight to planning if not changing lot use in specific ways. Makes process easier and faster and more flexible when trying to attract what is desirable to the town. We should make formal requests to both BOS and Planning Board to do a zoning study in this regard. Also should set a time to meeting with the Finance Committee.
Jean Bubon also indicated there is an interest on the [art of some to have the town take over the tourist section of RT 20 (road itself). Lots to look into, cons mean town must maintain road, pros mean road could be widened, parking could be added, some signs removed, telephone poles moved or removed. All agree we should recommend a study on taking RT 20 over in Fiskdale neighborhood.

Mike will work on language and prep 1 page Call to Action to BOS for our next meeting.

As for new business attraction, Mike disclosed that he may have a personal interest in the following update. On RT 15 there is some conversation about an indoor soccer complex suitable for tournament play, though it needs infrastructure. At same time, there is a conversation afoot to put a free-standing waste treatment plant on RT 15 rather than water/waste service connection. Less good than full service, but perhaps deliverable. If a committee is formed for this study, then one of us should be on it. 

Steve is the Trails Committee rep for the EDC.

Next meeting Monday, August 24, 6:30 at OSV.
Adjourn 7:34 PM

